RETROSPECT 2021
Proletarians of all countries, unite!

RETROSPECT 2021
The Year 2021 is behind us and a stormy 2022 is ahead. We like
to take a look back on the yesteryear to create an outlook for
the upcoming.
Of utmost importance, with worldwide significance and of
historical dimension was the victory of Chairman Gonzalo won
on the 11th of September. He gave his life in the most shining
trench of combat, in the concentration camp of the naval base
Callao, standing steadfast, combating fiercely since his last
breath, dealing an immense blow to the counter-revolutionary
plan of the Yankees, it’s CIA, the Peruvian reaction and the
revisionists and capitulationist right opportunist line (ROL).
They murdered cold-bloodedly the greatest Marxist-LeninistMaoist of our epoch and it is necessary to highlight the role
of the government headed by the rotten rondero Castillo
consisting of the shabbiest renegades, traitors, opportunist
and “radicals” in the culmination of their sinister plan and
three decades of torture, giving the murderers “credibility”.
They tried to annihilate the great leadership but they failed.
Their hoaxes crumbled into dust. The communists of the world
raised the red banner with hammer and sickle and the portrait
of Chairman Gonzalo pledging to defend his great leadership
and his all-powerfull Gonzalo-Thought.
Once more it was proven right:
“Lifting a rock only to drop it on one’s own feet” is a
Chinese folk saying to describe the behaviour of certain
fools. The reactionaries in all countries are fools of this
kind. In the final analysis, their persecution of the

revolutionary people only serves to accelerate the people’s
revolutions on a broader and more intense scale. Did not the
persecution of the revolutionary people by the tsar of Russia
and by Chiang Kai-shek perform this function in the great
Russian and Chinese revolutions?”
Chairman Mao Tse-tung: Speech at the Meeting of the Supreme
Soviet of the U.S.S.R. in Celebration of the 40th Anniversary
of the Great October Socialist Revolution; November 6, 1957
It is not only the communists in Peru on their way of struggle
for the general reorganisation of the glorious Communist Party
of Peru, thereby overcoming the bend in the road of the
people’s war, that are arising from the victory of Chairman
Gonzalo most firmly united, but also the ICM on its path
forward to the Unified International Maoist Conference and the
birth of the New International Organisation of the
Proletariat.
The world has seen an extraordinary mobilisation. From the
cities of the imperialist countries to the countryside of the
oppressed nations thousands and thousands rose the battlecry
Eternal Honour and Glory to Chairman Gonzalo! From Bangladesh
to Brazil it went around the globe. Glorious moments and
victories over victories for and by Chairman Gonzalo.
Another tremendous development is the peasants struggle in
Brazil, led by the Poor Peasants League (LCP), especially in
Rondônia and Western Amazonia. Exemplary we also highlight the
great uprising of the Colombian People in April. These and
others confirm that today Latin America should be considered
as the weakest link in the imperialist chain.
The development of the process of constituting/reconstituting
the Communist Parties as militarized Marxist-Leninist-Maoist
Communist Parties and where they exist initiating the people’s
war, as fast as possible and in each and every country, has
seen great successes. A fact we greet with fierce

revolutionary joy and pride.
The people’s wars in Peru, India, Turkey and the Phillippines
are the bright lighting torches that illuminate the path of
the proletariat on its march towards the emancipation of
mankind, our ever golden goal communism. Therefore it is
appropriate to tense forces according to the spirit of
communism – proletarian internationalism. Undoubtedly there
are more people’s wars to be initiated. This will boost the
new great wave of proletarian world revolution, inside the 50
to 100 years, and will be characterizing for the new period we
are developing in. Hence our unwavering faith will be
materialized and Maoism will become the sole command and
guidance of the proletarian world revolution.
The old order is not able to prevail. How deep the general and
final crisis of imperialism is can be seen in the longlasting
overproduction crisis that shook their economies, on the one
hand, on the other hand the explosivness of the masses is
developing, unevenly. The masses combat the foreign rule of
imperialism which only offers hunger, misery and death. The
victory of the Afghan people, the collapse of the occupation
and the retreat of Yankee and collaborating forces is in this
sense the most notable development. In the storm-centres of
the proletarian world revolution, the oppressed nations in
Latin America, Asia and Africa, and also expanding into
Europe, the knell rang as loud as never heard before.
The other hill is trying in vain to restructure their system
because they are not able to maintain as before. This is in
general obviously the very core of all the bourgeois
elections, e.g. in Russia and Germany, that were held last
year. By Covid-19 the imperialists proceeded conducting two
major crimes. One, an extensive genocide especially in the
oppressed nations and among the deepest and broadest masses.
Two, dismember and erase the conquered democratic rights,
fundaments of their very own order, by the so-called “anticovid-measures”, in fact the attempt to slay the movement of

the class and the people’s. The swamp dwellers parroted prayer
wheel-like to obey to these wickednesses imposed by the evil
and once again proved they rightly belong to the big heap of
garbage.
They are doomed to decay, we are doomed to win. We will
inevitably triumph. That corresponds to the movement of all
matter. This makes us confident and arms us with revolutionary
optimism. Hence, we can fit to the necessities and serve the
people wholeheartedly.

